Charter Academy of the Redwoods 
Minutes of the Regular Meeting of Tuesday, May 5, 2020
1059 N. State Street, Ukiah   

Zoom Meeting

https://us04web.zoom.us/j/78215729588?pwd=V2k3c0Nqb0dSWnc3S1Fpc0pncWgzZz09
Meeting ID: 782 1572 9588

Password: 8xj3vY

Redwood Academy open for public comment
I.  Welcome and Opening

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by Chairperson Webb. Board members in attendance:




Shawna Aguilar
Yes



Jay Joseph

Yes

Richard Muenzer
Yes @ 6:04 
Kip Webb


Yes 

Elna Gordon, Selah Sawyer, and Jim Switzer were present.  

On a first by J. Joseph and a second by S. Aguilar, the Board voted (3-0) to adopt the agenda. 

President’s Report ~ Unfortunately, board member Galen Prosser passes away last month unexpectedly. The staff has reached out to his family and sent their condolences.  The vacant board seat will be filled this fall.  Things have been very busy at Redwood Academy with all of the changes brought on as a result of this pandemic.  Both schools have transitioned to distance learning, and it has been a steep learning curve for both students and teachers.  While RA has had to cancel many events (prom, the senior trip, Bound programs, some activities have moved forward such as student council elections for 20-21, scheduling students for next year (including College Program scheduling), and later this week our Garage Giveaway tradition for graduating seniors.   Finally, staff is planning for graduation—figuring out what to do for our seniors has been a major undertaking and are still waiting to see what exactly will be allowed, but Redwood will definitely be hosting a virtual element on May 29th that will involve live streaming some of the traditional graduation components such as musical tributes, speeches, and the senior slide show for the entire school to see.  After that the plan is to either have graduates come to campus in small groups essentially for mini-ceremonies. School-wide awards and a special shout out the our 8th graders becoming high school students will be announced by way of video on the evening of May 27th or on May 28th depending on AAA’s graduation plans, and we will have a school materials drive through drop off day where awards and promotion certificates will be also be given out, and this will either take place on the 28th or June 1st depending on AAA’s graduation plans.  

Secretary’s Report ~ AAA has also made the relatively quick transition to distance learning.  Students are receiving instruction through Zoom meetings and work through Google Classroom.  Almost all students have joined A+ Virtual Academy where announcements are made and activities occur.  Like RA many spring events have been canceled, but Talent Show and Senior Awards have continued.  One Senior Award is being posted each weekday in May.  Ms. Ellis has begun registering 10th and 11th grade students who qualify for college classes in the fall.  AAA is not running a summer school this year.  Those students in need of course recovery will participate in Grad Path next year.  Currently, AAA is planning to run a virtual graduation on May 28th followed by small group ceremonies for the delivery of the diplomas.  However, some parents have expressed an interested in waiting until later in the summer for a more traditional graduation.  Ms. Sawyer will be meeting with seniors to discuss their options.  AAA will be posting a video announcing award recipients in grades 4-12 on May 29th.  AAA will have material returns beginning May 29th and continue through June 2nd with different grades assigned to each day. Students will receive their promotion certificates and awards at that time. 
Treasurer’s Report ~ Current Budget Report and Cash in the County Treasury Report of 4/28/20 shows current cash of $2,516,292—about 148,361 higher than last year at this time.  The April apportionments have yet to be posted. The cashflow at the end of March was $2,719,967--$61,844 more than projected in the Second Interim Report.  According to the budget report, the expenses are at appropriate levels for this time of year.  There will need to be some adjustments made to the allotted amounts for materials at the estimated actuals.  Currently with distance learning the schools are spending less on supplies.  Additionally, there will be the added expense of replacing the internet wiring at AAA this year rather than next year to take advantage of no students being present.  The state has guaranteed funding for this year’s budget at the previously promised levels. However, it is estimated that lottery revenue will be down.  The ADA at RA for P-2 is 139.94--1.02 above projections. AAA’s ADA for P-2 is 135.42—0.9 above projections.  The schools have been warned that funding will be decreased in the coming years as much as 10% with deferrals possible.  Fortunately, both schools have developed healthy reserves to mitigate any budget deficits or deferrals that may come. On the agenda is the Internal Fiscal Management plan outlining fiscal procedures.  There are no significant changes in the document.  
Safety and Facilities Report ~The schools are making preparations to meet the cleaning and disinfecting requirements for the return of students. The schools have already began purchasing cleaning supplies. This process will be a combination of staff and janitorial services.  The remaining RA office that was not recarpeted last year is being completed now. The Fullerton classroom will having exterior paneling replaced in the next few weeks.  Finally, the fairgrounds should notify the schools if they must move out of the buildings this summer within the next few weeks.
II. Consent Items

a.
On a motion by S. Aguilar and a second by J. Joseph, the board voted (4-0) to approve the minutes of the regular meeting of March 10, 2020.

b.
On a motion by S. Aguilar and a second by S. Aguilar, the board voted (4-0) to approve the internal fiscal year management system and calendar for fiscal services for 2020-2021.
III.   
Regular Meeting—Action Items 

a. On a motion by J. Joseph and a second by S. Aguilar, the board voted (4-0) to approve the 2020-2021 salary schedule.
b. On a motion by S. Aguilar and a second by J. Joseph,  the board voted (4-0) to approve the additions/revisions to BP 506, detailing CAR’s health and safety policy.
IV.      
Discussion Item
a. The Board reviewed the Local Control and Accountability Plan (LCAP).—The board will provide feedback within the next two weeks.
V. 
Boarding Training-  Elna Gordon provided a training on AB 1505 regarding charter renewal. Training time 00:30 total year to date is 01:43. 
VI.
Public Comment For Items Not on the Agenda~ No member of the public requested to speak.

VII.
Next Meeting— The next regular meeting of the Board of Directors is scheduled for Tuesday, June 9, 2020 at 6:00 p.m. on the campus of Redwood Academy of Ukiah.   

VII.
Adjournment 
As acclaimed by the chair, the meeting was adjourned at 7:00 p.m.  

Respectfully submitted,

Selah Sawyer
Secretary

For the Record:

Before 6:00 p.m. on Thursday, April 30, 2020, this meeting agenda was: 



Hand-delivered with back-up to all five board members and both corporate officers and management staff;

Posted in the offices of Redwood Academy and Accelerated Achievement Academy, and classrooms of Flower Building and Home Arts 

Building, 

Posted on the www.caredwoods.org governance channel; and 

E-mailed to Scott Paulin 

Preparing students for a successful future in safe, challenging, well-managed charter schools


